
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our SRC 

Representatives  

for 2025! 
 

Principal—Ms. Meg Parker              Assistant Principal — Mr. Alex Werner 

School Council President—Mrs Ashleigh Gebhardt              

Email: clifton.springs.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                        

Website:  www.cliftonspringsps.vic.edu.au           84—146 Jetty Road 

                                                               PO Box 276,  Clifton Springs,  3222                                      

Newsletter No. 5                            Tuesday March 3rd  2025 

 

Our School Vision 
To develop outstanding citizens and life long learners who believe that effort and persistence leads to success.  

Through our core values of Respect, Responsibility, Empathy, Innovation and Excellence we strive to make a             

difference in our community and environment.  

 



 

 

Page 3 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Curriculum Update 
 

3 Way Conferences – Tuesday 11th March 12 noon – 7 pm 
 

The 3 way conferences with your child’s classroom teacher will be on Tuesday 11th March (after the long 

weekend).  

This is a student free day and you will be able to make a time to see your classroom teacher for a 15 min 

3 way conference meeting from 12 noon to 7.00 pm via Compass.  

If you would like to schedule an online meeting, families are asked to book the timeslot on Compass and 

then message their child’s teacher via Compass Connect to request the WebEx link. 

A questionnaire was sent home with your child last week. The information you provide will help to guide 

the conversation, however if more time is required to discuss this information, an alternative meeting will 

be arranged to discuss at a later date. 

The focus of these 3 way conferences is to encourage your child to talk about their goals, strategies and 

any evidence of how they have achieved them. This is a celebration of learning.   

Bookings via Compass will close at 11am Tuesday March 11th.  
 

Curriculum Update 
 

At CSPS Prep-Year 6 students are receiving evidence-based literacy instruction daily. In Years 3-6 it        

involves an approach called Spelling Mastery. This takes place for the first 20-25 minutes each day. Our 

curriculum leaders – Jess Craghill and Elise Jenkins, are working with teaching staff as instructional     

coaches to provide professional learning, modelling of best practice, mentoring and coaching.  

It is wonderful to see our teachers and students engaging with consistent, best practice with the obvious 

increase in sophistication, skill acquisition and mastery as the students move through the levels.  

 

Wellbeing Update 
 

House Cross Country Feb 28th 
 

Students in Prep—Year 6 participated in the annual cross country event last Friday 28th March. There was 

so much kindness from so many students as they encouraged each other, congratulated each other and 

did extra laps to support other students.  

Thanks to Amanda Edwards and Charles Vagg for the successful organisation. Congratulations to all the 

students who did their absolute personal best. The House Captains did a wonderful job setting up on the 

day as well as setting down and leading their teams. Great work everyone! 
 

2025 SRC  

Congratulations to the following students on being elected as the SRC Representatives for their class. The 

School Captains also join SRC. 
 

5/6G— Wilson H., Zoe M., and Lucas N.  5/6M— Tate S. and Lily M. 

5/6P—Cooper K. and Ethan B    5/6S— Rylan V. and Josie C. 

5/6R— Ella J. and Asher B.    5/6W— Savannah J. and Asher A. 

3/4B—Sam S. and Ella B..     3/4 C—Lachie P. and Maya J. 

3/4D— Elvie R., Sadie B.     3/4G—Riley P. & Steve M.      

3/4R—  Amara C. & Bailey K    3/4W— Isaac S. and Matilda H. 
 

Attendance – Top Attendance Tips for Parents 
 

* Schools want to work in partnership with parents – act early if you have any concerns by contacting your 

child’s school and asking for advice and support 

* Remember that every day counts 

* There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them behind, and 

can affect their educational outcomes and their social connectedness 

* Talk positively about school and the importance of attending every day 

* Open and prompt communication with your child’s school about all absences is a good idea 

Principal’s report continued over the page... 

School Captains 

Sienna H. 

Campbell B. 

Henry B. 

Spencer M. 



 

 

 
 

Principal’s report continued ... 

 

* Avoid making routine medical and dental appointments during the school day or planning family       

holidays during the term 

* Seek help from your school if you are concerned about your child’s attendance and wellbeing.  

Management Update 
 

School Council Report 
 

The last meeting was held on Tuesday 18th Feb. Key actions at this meeting:- We reviewed the feedback 

from the parent survey we conducted from December 2024-Jan 2025 

 

 

School Council 2025 
 

Prent Reps: 

Courtney Howie, Kirby Spencer,  Mel Simpson, Lisa Sandrk, Caroline Brown, Danielle Grundell,  Matthew 

Power 

DET Reps 

Megan Parker, Alex Werner, Taylah Newell, Jess Delaney 
 

NAPLAN 
Over the next two weeks, our Grade 3 and 5 students will be completing their NAPLAN assessments.  All 

students in Grades 3, 5,7 and 9 across the country sit the NAPLAN tests during this period.  NAPLAN    

assesses our students’ competencies on Writing, Reading, Conventions of Language and Numeracy.  

Teachers have a wealth of student data and reflect on this data constantly to support us in teaching our 

students at their point of need.  NAPLAN provides another platform for teachers to do this.    

The students have done a tremendous job preparing for their tests and we are very proud of them for  

doing this.  It is important to remind our families, students and staff that NAPLAN is simply a snapshot of 

where the students sit on that day and not a definition of you.  All our students do a fantastic job at      

becoming the best version of themselves!  

 
Meg Parker 

Principal 

 

Wacky Hair Day on Friday 21st March  
 

to help our wonderful student Eve Raco who 
will be shaving her hair to raise money for 

Peace of Mind Foundation Limited supporting 
those affected by brain cancer. 

 
Please bring along a gold coin donation with 

all proceeds being donated to this great cause.   
 

“I would love there to be a cure so no one else has to go through such 

tough times” - Eve 

Come in your wackiest hair-do,  

hat or wig and help find a cure 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$10 Entry Fee Paid via Compass 
(includes an icy pole and contributes towards the cost of running the event) 

This year we are starting to fund raise to update and improve our Junior     

Playground– gaining ideas from the Ninja Playground! 

We are aiming for $10,000 

MAKING ONLINE DONATIONS 

Online donations this year will be made directly to the school bank account via Bpay. 
 

1. You should have received an email with a copy  of your school statement. 

2. On the bottom of the statement are your BPay details including the Biller Code and 

your unique Ref. No.  Along with the school’s bank details. 

3. Please ensure all donations (Not ENTRY FEE) towards the Colour Fun Run are made 

through Bpay  

4. The Reference Number is specific to your family not individual children, so any       

deposits made will be evenly divided among your children towards the class totals.  

5. Please forward your BPay details to any family members who would like to donate 

too!  

COLLECT CASH DONATIONS 
Use the sponsorship form that will be sent home with your child, to collect cash            

donations - please don’t walk the streets by yourself, go with an adult.  



 

 

Welcoming our 2025 Sports Academy Students 

 

Evie G., Henry B., Myah M., Campbell B., Ryder H., Spencer M., Andreas T., 
Hudson H., Amelyia F., Arya F., Ruby H., Amelia K., Asher A., Gloria D., Layla 

F., Maple A., Tiana T., Sienna H., Ava S., Kayla D.. 
 

 
 
The CSPS Sports Academy is an extension program aimed at year 6 students who have a pas-

sion and skill in Physical Education.   

The program will be delivered by Mr Vagg, and is designed to develop leadership skills through 

sport. 

A major component of this program will involve students planning and delivering the Prep-2 

Sport program as well as organising and implementing major school events including the Colour 

Fun Run and Prep-2 House Athletics carnival.   

Alongside this, students will learn the basic principles of improving fitness and designing a    

training program. 

 

MEET THE SOUND ENGINEERS 

Congratulations to 

Matilda B., Lewis W., 

Dexter W., Liam C & 

Wilson H. 

 
 

Our sound engineers help 
set up assembly and any 

other event that requires  
sound!  



 

 

  

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND  

(CSEF) 
    

If you hold a Health Care Card, Pension 
Card or are a Foster Parent, you may be 
eligible for the CSEF. 
 

You can receive $154 per child which can 
go towards the cost of your child            
participating in any sports, camps or      
excursions.  
 

Any unspent money will be carried over to 
the following year. 

 

If you were successful in receiving CSEF 
at CSPS in 2024, you DO NOT have to     

re-apply in 2025.  

If you have  

• recently qualified for a Health Care Card,  

• are a new Foster parent or  

• didn’t  apply last year at CSPS, please 
contact the office for an application form. 

 

If you’re unsure contact the Office 5251 3581 

Applications are due by the end of Term 1. 

 

BELL TIMES FOR 2025 
 

8:50am(music) Come inside-unpack bag 
9:00am –11:00am Morning session    
11:00am - 11:20am   Play time  
11:20am—11:30am    Eating time  
11:30am—1:30pm  Middle session  
1:30pm—1:40pm Lunch Eating time             
   (lunch orders delivered now)  
1:40pm—2:20pm     Lunch play   
2:20pm—2:30pm Lunch Eating time  
2:30pm—3:30pm     Afternoon session  

 BRINGING THINGS INTO 

SCHOOL FOR YOUR CHILD 
 

If you need to bring lunch or a forgotten item to 

school for your child, please enter through the 
front door near Admin and drop it off at the      

Office. 
 

We will happily deliver it to your child with the 
least disruption to their learning time. 

STAFF CAR PARK 
 

A reminder to parents that the staff car 
park is not to be used, to park or drive 
through, to drop off or collect children 

from school UNLESS you are collecting 
them from sick bay or accessing the      

disabled car park 
 

We appreciate your co-operation with this! 

EASTER RAFFLE DONATIONS 
 

Its that exciting time of the year 
where we call out for Cadbury Easter 
egg/ bunny donations to make up as 
many Easter Raffle prizes as we can. 

The students absolutely love this 
fundraiser, so we appreciate any      

donations you can make.  

All items to be sent to the  
office ( we promise they will make it into 
the raffle!) 

Any other Easter based items are also 
welcome. 

We thank you so much in advance. 

SCHOOL CROSSING 
 

Please ensure your        
children are using our 
school crossing to cross 
Jetty Road at any time. 

 

ARRIVING LATE / LEAVING EARLY 
 

Parents please remember you must sign your 
child in or out at the Office if collecting or 
dropping children to school between 9.00am-
3.30pm.  
 
We are required by the Department of Education 
to have this information and appreciate your    
assistance with this.  
 

Arriving after 9am means your child is late and 
needs to come to the office to get a Late Pass.  
If they go straight to class they may get marked 
as Not Present and you will receive a text at 
10:30am to explain their absence. 



 

 

 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER– PLEASE CHECK FOR UPDATES 

SENIOR ASSEMBLY—Friday March 7th from 3pm 

        Year 3-6 Science & Music Awards to be presented—parents welcome 
 

Congratulations to the following students on 
receiving the MUSIC AWARD for Term 1.  
 

34B—Harper L.  34C— Beattie H-P.         
34D—Reeve P.    34G— Amelia P.   
34R—Olivia N.     34W—Scarlett C. 

56G—Kaleah E.    56M—Tarkyn H.       
56P—Tristan M.   56R—Andreas T. 

56S—Arya F.  56W—Ari F.  

Congratulations to the following students on 
receiving the SCIENCE AWARD for Term 1 . 
 

34B—Sam S.  34C—Mahi S.           
34D—Sadie B.  34G—Stevie M.    
34R—Ivandre S. 34W—Edward C. 

56G—Alyssa D.    56M—Sienna H.      
56P—Fletcher G.  56R—Mia B.       

56S—Rylan V.    56W—Taylor H. 

Thursday 6th March Summer Lightning Prems 
Tuesday 22nd 
April 

First Day Term 2 
School Nurse on site for Preps 

Friday 7th March 
International Women’s Day 

Coriyule House for some students 
Friday 25th April 

ANZAC Day 
Public Holiday 

Monday 10th March Labour Day Public Holiday Friday May 2nd
 Music Incursion for Yr 3-6  $20 

Tuesday 11th March 

3 Way Conferences 
12pm – 7pm 

Students only attend for conference 

Wednesday 7th 
May 

Bunjil X-Country 

March 12th – 24th
 NAPLAN for Year 3 & Year 5 students Friday 9th May Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 18th March 
School Council AGM & Meeting for 

March  6pm 
May 12-16 

Education Week 
Running tours for 2026 preps 

Friday 21st March 
Crazy Hair Day 

Gold Coin Donation 
May 14th -16th

 Camp Cooriemungle 

Friday 28th March Colour Fun Run Friday 23rd May Houses Athletics Yr. 3-6 

Tuesday 1st April Responsible Pet Incursion -Prep Friday 6th June Curriculum Day 

Friday 4th April 
Last Day Term 1 

2:30pm dismissal 
Whole school assembly at 2:00pm 

June 23rd -27th
 

Yr 3-6 Swimming & Water Safety 
$30 

Monday 21st April Easter Monday 
June 30th -July 
4th

 

Prep – Yr. 2 Swimming & Water 
Safety $30 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
 

Each month your child has the opportunity to bring home the Scholastic Book Club 
magazine to order books from. 

Issue 2 has been sent home and orders are due THURSDAY March 20th   
 

Please send your order with correct payment, or order ONLINE with credit card via  

www.scholastic.com.au  

 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home


 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday mornings from 8:30am at the canteen 
 

The Breakfast Club has had a successful first week, offering a variety of nutritious foods to the students. 

The students have enjoyed sitting down in the café-style space and trying out the new food options. A big 

thank you goes out to the parent helpers and the volunteers from Drysdale Uniting Church for their        

valuable support. 

Thank you to Feed me Bellarine for supplying the bread each week and we are also grateful for a          

generous donation from a kind parent, which will help provide gluten-free options like cereals and toast 

for our gluten-free students.  

Please inform the Breakfast Club helpers if your 

child follows a gluten-free diet so we can ensure 

they    receive the appropriate options. 

 

Many thanks! 

Sam Galle – Wellbeing  



 

 

 

Click here to see what’s 

happening in Specialist 

Classes 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Feducation.vic.gov.au%2Fcsps-specialist-news%2Fhome&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Thomas2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5f862fc9ff0847ac32f408dd495d503c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a


 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 


